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I have the honor to speak on behalf of the Community of Latin American and Caribbean States CELAC. 

CELAC States would like to start by stressing that an37 Tm
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The Community of Latin American and Caribbean States would like to thank the Secretary General for 

his report contained in document A/70/208. Among other things, the report shows, through the 
information provided by Member States, that steps have been taken by some States to establish 
jurisdiction, enact the appropriate legislation related to the criminal jurisdiction over the crimes of a 

serious nature involved in this matter, and that there is a basic framework at different levels for the 
cooperation and exchange of information to bring to justice its perpetrators. 

We also thank the Secretary General for its report on Special measures for protection from sexual 

exploitation and sexual abuse, contained in document A/69/779, which provides information on the 

number and type of allegations of sexual exploitation and abuse received in 2014 and on the status of 
investigations into those allegations, as well as an update on the enhanced measures being taken to 
implement the zero-tolerance policy through the improvement of the Organization's response to sexual 
exploitation and abuse in the areas of prevention, enforcement and remedial action. 

However, in lieu of repeated incidents, it is very clear that we need to do much more, as members of the 
international community, in order to ensure collectively that impunity associated with such crimes will 
not find room anywhere, any more. This year we have been made aware of allegations of sexual abuse 
and excessive use of force by some peacekeepers. The appalling recent events in the Central African 
Republic reinforce the pertinence and necessity of our discussion. We welcome the efforts by the 
Secretary General to respond to such allegations of sexual exploitation and abuse of children. We will 
follow up closely the developments of this initiative. 

Mr. Chairman 

The Community of Latin 




